Clearview Seniors Golf Club Board of Governors Minutes of the Meeting held March 26, 2024

*Attendance:

Joe Bass, Larry Feilich, Peter Modifica, Mike Pirone, Wayne Pokstis, Rudy Popolizio, Anthony Rivera, Alan Schultheiss, Lido Tenaglia, Sal Tobacco, Paul Vassallo, Stu Wolf

Former Presidents: George Diamond, Irwin Katz, John Yacovone Excused: Joe Chu, Tom Doherty, Steve Mendelsohn, Leroy Wade, Joe Valenza, Tom Giudice, Paul Coburn

President Feilich called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM at George Diamond's house. The meeting began with the Board Members reciting "The Pledge of Allegiance", and Mr. Feilich requested a moment of silence to honor all past deceased members and those members that are ill.

Opening Remarks: President Larry Feilich

Mr. Feilich stated that the Meeting Room at Clearview Golf Course
Is no longer available to us because Golf Stimulators are going to
be installed in said room. Larry also noted that New Members will
be invited to our next Board Meeting on Tuesday, April 30th, 2024.

New Members will be put on Committees.

Minutes:

Mr. Tobacco reported the highlights from the October 31, 2023
Board Minutes. Mr. Katz moved to accept the Minutes.
Mr. Wolf seconded the motion, and the Minutes was approved.
At this time, Mr. Tobacco mentioned that on February 8, 2024;
Mr. Feilich, Paul Coburn and himself met with Ms. Ellie Kim,

General Manager, Clearview Golf Course. She stated RAIN CHECKS

will no longer be issued at Clearview Golf Course.

Financial Report:

Mr. Feilich, in the absence of Financial Secretary Paul Coburn, read current Budget Report noting a Balance of \$13,679.00.

Outings:

Rudy Popolizio expressed that after much discussion it was agreed that the 2024 Outing will not be held at either Forest Park or Van Cortlandt Park Golf Courses. The next two options are North Shore Towers GC and Douglaston Golf Course. The problem with North Shore Towers GC is Parking and the need for a minimum number of golfers for a shotgun start. George Diamond contacted Douglaston Golf Course during the meeting and will discuss using them for our June Outing.

At this point a Motion was made whether June Outing should be held on a Monday or on a Wednesday. 5 Votes for Monday 10 Votes for a Wednesday. Said June Outing will be held on a Wednesday.

Tournaments:

Mr. Stu Wolf spoke about Upcoming Club Tournaments as pertains to Format and Prize monies.

Club Tournaments are held on last Wednesdays of the Month.

They are as follows:

Memorial Day Tournament Wednesday, May29, 2024

July 4th Tournament Wednesday, July 3, 2024

Labor Day Tournament Wednesday, September 4,2024

Rules:

Tony Rivera expressed the following:

A&B FLIGHTS

Hits from the WHITE TEES on all holes

Can lift, clean and place in Fairway. Not in Rough, (use common sense)

C FLIGHT

Can hit from RED TEES on all holes

Can lift, clean and place in Fairway. Not in Rough, (use common sense)

SENIOR FLIGHT

Hits from the RED TEES

Can lift, clean and place in Fairway and Rough

New Business:

The subject came up about Handicaps and that Larry Feilish had a lot on his plate and could use some help.

It was noted that the Club should subscribe to MGA;

Metropolitan Golf Association (www.mgagolf.org).

A motion to vote on MGA was made. The vote was

Unanimous (15 to 0).

The Club will explore this avenue and hopefully this will go into effect starting next year.

As regards to "50th Anniversary" it was noted that Mr. Irwin Katz would be Chairman of this event; with the help of Messrs. Modifica, Doherty, Vassallo, Schultheiss and Rivera.

Adjourn:

Mr. Katz moved to adjourn, Mr. Wolf seconded it and the motion Passed. The meeting ended at 11:08 AM